
Nominees for Pastoral Care search

The Session has called a Congregational Meeting for Sunday, November 13, at 5:30  pm via Zoom, 

for the purpose of considering this slate of members to serve on the Nominating Committee for the 

Associate Pastor for Pastoral Care. A link to the Zoom meeting will be emailed to members prior to 

the meeting.

DIANE AYCOCK, current elder. She is 
vice-chair of the Pastoral Care Committee. 
She also serves with Westminster Ringers, 
First Friends, and Circle of Friends as well as a 
funeral usher, the offering collection/sorting 
team, and extended communion volunteer. 
She previously served on the Nominating and 
Appointments committees and in the nursery. 
She is a retired elementary school teacher.

TY BUCKNER, rotated elder. He serves on the 
Adult Formation Committee and is a member 
of the Chancel Choir. He has led or been a 
member of several committees including 
the Director of Music search in 2007 and the 
inaugural Pastoral Resident search in 2014. Ty 
is interim Vice President of Communications 
& Marketing at Guilford College, where he has 
worked for 21 years.

LAVONNE FISHER, rotated elder. She serves 
on several Pastoral Care and Outreach ministry 
teams including First Friends, Circle of Friends, 
Healthcare Ministry Team, Funeral Greeters, 
Hot Dish & Hope, and Meals on Wheels.  A 
nurse and administrator, she retired as Vice 
President of The Women’s Hospital.  

JEAN GOODMAN, rotated elder. She serves 
on the Human Resources Committee and is its 
immediate past chair. She also works with an 
Afghan family settlement team and delivers 
Mobile Meals. Previously she served on the 
Associate Pastor Transition Team, as an usher 
and on numerous committees and initiatives. 
She retired as Executive Director of the 
Guilford County Partnership for Children. 

RANDY JACKSON, current elder. He serves 
on the Pastoral Care and Appointments 
committees and is active in the Wednesday 
Morning Bible Study group. He is a retired 
physician.

FRANK JOHNS, rotated elder. He is active in 
the Wednesday Morning Bible Study group. 
He previously served on the Congregational 
Care and Appointments committees, the 
Sadye Bowles Ministry Team, and as a deacon. 
He is an attorney and principal of Booth 
Harrington & Johns.

CHARLES YOUNCE, current elder. He serves 
on the Pastoral Care Committee and the 
Sadye Bowles Ministry Team. He is a former 
deacon and clerk of Session and has been 
on and chaired many committees including 
Christian Education, Church Facilities Use, Life 
Center Transformation Team, Nominating, and 
Stewardship. He is a partner in the Greensboro 
law firm Younce & Moore, LLP.


